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To Whom It May Concern:

I strongly oppose the Yazoo Pump Project, listed as EPA–R04–OW–2008–0179.  I am a native Mississsippian and have lived, hiked, hunted, fished, and worked in the Mississippi Delta.  I am currently working in Chattanooga, but keep abreast of the events critical to the Delta, as I consider it home.  

The Yazoo Pump Project (YPP) is an ill-advised proposal that is neither cost effective nor environmentally sustainable.  From an economic standpoint, most of the land that would supposedly get relief is too marginal to warrant such a grandiose and unproven scheme.
While some Corps of Engineers projects in the region have seen positive returns economically, this one would not.   There are not enough benefits to justify it.   Offering buyouts may not seem the most pleasant of options, but in most parts of the world, it is understood that the lowest elevations carry an inherent risk with them.  
The so-called mitigation measures that would come with this project are disturbing.  It is not proven that adequate mitigation lands would even be found in the foreseeable future.  Indeed, one of the lands that would be affected, the Manhanna WMA, is in itself mitigation from the earlier Tenn-Tom Waterway project of the 1980’s.  I have viewed mitigation proposals over the years involving a number of agencies and jurisdictions, and find many of them, such as this one, to be wanting.  The Manhanna example is a good illustration of how mitigation could degenerate into a shell game of “restoration” that is illusory-of mitigated lands that don’t exist, or exist to cover for failed mitigations elsewhere. 
With lower Mississippi wetlands having disappeared at such an alarming rate, there is simply no justification for assaulting some of the few that remain.  Some of the Delta’s few contiguous forested lands, the Delta National Forest and the Panther Swamp National Wildlife Refuge, would be adversely affected by this project.  These are tiny remnants of the Delta bottomland hardwood forest ecosystem, and do not need to be further abused.








Sincerely,







Davis Mounger
